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	58th National Conference to be held at Kansai Gaidai University 

	- 
	The Fifty-eighth National Conference will be held at Kansai Gaidai University's Kitakatahoko campus in Hirakata City, Osaka. Dates and Location are as follows: 

October 10 (Sat) and 11 (Sun), 1998 
Kansai Gaidai University 
Kitakatahoko-cho 16-1 
Hirakata City, Osaka 
573 Japan 
Prof. Taro Imoto of Kansai Gaidai University will chair the Conference Programming & Executive Committee, and Prof. Hirosuke Shima of Kansai Gaidai University will assist as vice-chairman. In a related appointment, Prof. Imoto has been nominated to the Association's Board of Directors. 

Detailed conference information will be sent to all JBEA members in mid-August. 

This year the Conference Programming & Executive Committee has once again asked the Head Office of the Association to handle all conference preparations up to and including submission of the Conference Program Proposal. 


	Fifty-seventh National Conference Report

	A.G.M 
	The Fifty-seventh National Conference of the JBEA was held on October 4 and 5 at the Chuo University Surugadai Memorial Hall in central Tokyo. Over a hundred Association members attended the conference and helped to make it a resounding success. A sincere vote of thanks goes to Prof. Hiromitsu Hayashida (Chair) and Prof. Shun'itsu Nakasako of the Conference Programming & Executive Committee for their unstinting efforts at all stages of planning and organization. Thanks also go to committee members Profs. Masataka Ota, Takeshi Fujii and Jan Sungu, and to the many student helpers from Prof. Nakasako's seminar. 

A summary of the conference program is available at this site.

A detailed official record of the conference proceedings will appear in Volume 57 of the JBEA Annual Studies to be published in September 1998. 


	Prof. Saburo Haneda Made Honorary Member

	.> 
	Prof. Saburo Haneda joined the Japan Business English Association in 1950, and served on the board of directors for a total of 17 years (1959-1964, 1968-1975, 1980-1982). Prof. Haneda also served as President of the Association from 1980 to 1982. 

Prof. Haneda acted as advisor to the Association until 1997, in which year he reached the age of 75 and became eligible for honorary membership. In consideration of his many contributions to the Association, the board of directors recommended that he be made an honorary member. This recommendation was approved unanimously at the National Conference. 

Prof. Haneda's exemplary commitment to education and research is revealed by his many outstanding publications, and by the many scholars who have been influenced by his work. Along with Prof. Mikito Nakamura, Prof. Haneda has long emphasized the pivotal role of communication theory in Business English studies. Much of his published work is, moreover, firmly based on practical experience and insights, and Prof. Haneda is without a doubt one of the leading exponents of communication theory. During his term of office as President of the Association, Prof. Haneda supervised the editing of a new administrative guidebook based on management system principles, and also carried out a review of the Association's regulations. 


	New Members

	Color = 
	The Association welcomed the following new members: 

· Satoshi Fujieda -- Aoyama Gakuin University (Lecturer) 

· Toshihiro Fujie -- Kansai Gakuin University Professor 

· Hiroyuki Nishiguchi -- Hanazono University (Lecturer) 

· Reiko Nishiura -- Kwansai Gakuin University Doc. Course 

· Akira Nishi -- Osaka Christian College Lecturer 

· Shiro Sato -- Atomi Gakuen Women's University Professor 

· Tsuyoshi Sato -- Nihon University College Professor 

· Yasunaga Takachiho -- Tamagawa University (Lecturer) 

· Hajime Wada -- Momoyama Gakuin University (Lecturer) 

Alphabetical order. Parentheses indicate part-time position. 
Prof. Fujieda is a returning member. Ms. Nishiura's membership application was supported by a letter of recommendation from Prof. Takao Norisada, her thesis supervisor. 


	Election of New Directors

	= 
	A new board of directors was elected on the first day of the National Conference (October 4, 1997). 

On the following day (October 5), the new directors and two Association auditors were approved at an Extraordinary General Meeting. Election Committee chairman Prof. Hiroshi Tsubaki, vice-chairman Prof. Takuo Norisada and committee member Prof. Shun'itsu Nakasako were all nominated as candidates in the first round of elections, and subsequently resigned their positions. Prof. Kazuyoshi Inazu graciously consented to take over as chairman of the Election Committee. 

At the board of directors meeting prior to the General Meeting there was not enough time to appoint all the members of the various committees, and it was decided to appoint only committee chairpersons and leave other appointments to a later date. 


	New Board of Directors: A Message from the President

	.> 
	Charged with the administration of the Japan Business English Association for the next three years, the new board of directors is committed to ensuring that the Association is able to adapt to the many challenges it will face in the new century. As an academic association, however, merely adapting to challenges is not enough. The Association must also propose and publicize new policies that will herald a new century in the field of Business English studies. To this end, the board of directors intends to provide as many opportunities as possible for Association members to publish the results of new research and study. The board of directors asks all members of the Association for their cooperation and support during the board's term of office. 


	Annual Studies Editorial Committee

	.> 
	Prof. Naoki Kameda graciously accepted the chairmanship of the Annual Studies Editorial Committee even though last year's National Conference found him in the middle of study leave. The work of taking over from the previous committee chaired by Prof. Tomonari Nakamura has progressed smoothly, and the new committee is at present putting the final touches to Volume 57 of the JBEA Annual Studies. 

Members of the new committee (in alphabetical order) are:

· Janusz Buda 

· Mitsunori Hashimoto 

· Junzo Hayashi 

· Hiromitsu Hayashida 

· Kazuo Kameyama 

· Yoshihiro Kanda 

· Tetsuji Kishi 

· Akira Kobayashi 

· Mitsuo Nakamura 

· Tomonari Nakamura 

· Itaru Nagano 

· Koichi Nakano 

· Akira Yao 

· Kenji Yokoyama 

Among other things, the committee is looking into ways of streamlining the editing and publication of JBEA Annual Studies. 


	JBEA Web Site

	.> 
	Following approval at last year's National Conference, a committee has been set up to expedite the creation of a JBEA WWW site. The members of the committee are Profs. Hirosuke Shima (Chair), Shun'itsu Nakasako, Janusz Buda, Mitsuo Nakamura and Hiroshi Oki. A provisional version of the site is already in place, but much work still remains to be done on both content and format.


	Obituary

	.> 
	· Etsuo Shimizu 

Former JBEA President Prof. Etsuo Shimizu succumbed to cancer on December 16, 1997, and a funeral ceremony for relatives only was held on the following day. Prof. Shimizu told me about his illness during the National Conference in October, and our conversation at that time proved to be the last occasion I was able to talk with him.

I shall never forget the skill and discretion with which Prof. Shimizu chaired committees, both as a director of the Association and a member of the Science Council of Japan Liaison Committee of Commercial Sciences. Neither shall I ever forget his kindness and consideration during the hand-over of the JBEA Presidency. I shall miss him deeply.

· Isamu Kuramoto

Prof. Isamu Kuramoto passed away on December 11, 1997. The funeral was held on December 13.

· Fujio Okamoto

Prof. Fujio Okamoto of Kansai Gaidai University passed away on December 25, 1997. The cause of death was stomach cancer. 

The Association extends its sincerest condolences to all relatives and friends.

(Katsumi Ito) 
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